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Recipe Cook Book: 
Do you have a favourite recipe you would like to share?  

If so, would you like to donate it to our new Cookery 

Book we are planning to help raise funds for the Village 

Hall   We hope to have it finished in time to celebrate 

our 25th Anniversary of the Village Hall next June when 

it will be on sale at the Village Spectacular.  The recipes 

can be handed in at the Farmers Market or delivered to 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 
7th Oct CapelARA – Creative Gardening (page 8) 

10th Oct Days Gone By – Songs of the 60’s Sing-a-long & 

Dance Admission £7 (page 2) 

11th Oct  Cancer Research Jumble Sale (front page and page 2) 

11th Oct St Radigunds Church Harvest Supper (front page) 

12th Oct St Radigunds Harvest Festival Service @ 11am  

13th Oct Meet your District & County Councillors (front page) 

14th Oct WI meeting: Mrs Mary Beeney - Sainsburys  (page 9) 

26th Oct Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page) 

4th Nov CapelARA – Rivers, Windmills & Canals (page 8) 

11th Nov Remembrance Day Service @ Battle of Britain Memorial Site 

11th Nov WI meeting: Annual Mtg  & Helen Stephenson Quiz 

14th Nov Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great 

and the Good (page 2) 

24th Nov Village Hall Annual General Meeting @ 7pm (page 3) 

29th Nov Craft Fair @Village Hall 10am – 3pm (page 7) 

30th Nov Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (front page) 

2nd Dec CapelARA – Christmas Party (page 8) 

9th Dec WI meeting: It's Christmas starring ourselves 

12th Dec The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – 

retiring collection only (page 2) 

31st Dec New Year’s Eve with “Chicory Tip” the 60’s group. 

25th Jan Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall 

22nd Feb Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall 

29th Mar Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall 
 

I have quite a few names on the list for New Years’ Eve Dance at the 

Village Hall with Chicory Tip but, still have room if you would like to ring 

me. Cost is £12.50 and over 18’s only please. Tickets and payment due end of 
October! Bring your own food and drink but you will have your table 

reserved. Raffle and door prize!  The proceeds this year will go to Moorfields 

Hospital and Kent Air Ambulance. Moorfields is close to my heart as I have a 

5 year old blind great granddaughter.  Cherry - 01303 255114 

If you know the details of your event in advance, please let 

Parish Clerk know so organisations avoid booking same date 

 

 

    

St Radigund’s Church 
Harvest Supper. 

When? - Saturday, 11th October at 

7.30pm - (1930!) 

Where? - St Radigund's Church,  

Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne 

What? - A two course dinner will be 

served with a vegetarian option 

available on notice at the time 

of booking.  Some entertainment! 

What not?  - Bring your own drinks! 

 

Cost:  £6 per person.   
£3 for young people (under 18) 

Tickets:  
from Jerry Spillett  

01303 242146 
******************************************** 

Harvest Festival Service 

Sunday, October 12
th

 at 11am 
  

 



 2 

 
Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 5
th

   
16

th
 after Trinity 

Evensong 6.30 pm Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Worshipping Together 
11am 

Sunday 12
th

  
Harvest Festival 

Sung Eucharist 9.30 am Worshipping Together 
11am 

 

Sunday 19
th

 
18

th
 after Trinity 

Worshipping Together 
11am 

Evensong 6pm Eucharist 9:30am 

Sunday 26
th

 
Last after Trinity 

Benefice Eucharist 10:00am   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAPEL GUIDES 

Capel Guides are starting again after the Summer break.  On Monday 22
nd

 September. 

We have several new girls starting, so if you are interested, please give Rachel a call and I will give you all the 

information you need. 

Guides is for girls between the ages of 10-14 years.  

Benefice Services for OCTOBER 2014 

From the Vicarage 

I was approached recently by someone who asked me: “What is the Church doing about Muslims?”  

He went on: churches are closing, mosques replacing them; the Archbishop of Canterbury says nothing; look at what’s happening 

in the world; something should be done. 

Taken aback at first, I pointed out that churches only usually close once they run out of money, that actually the Archbishop has 

had plenty to say, and that the minority responsible for the horrors that have made headlines recently are hardly representative of 

the 23% of the world’s population who belong to its second largest religion. As for what should be done, he couldn’t expect a 

vicar to go along with what he suggested. The Crusaders tried that centuries ago, and it did nobody any good.  

I heard a powerful sermon from the Bishop of Jerusalem when I visited the Holy Land in July. As missiles fell on Gaza, he 

thundered: Jesus clearly expects a harvest from his followers – peace, not war; love, not hatred. 

I would like to have told our friend that Jesus taught his followers to love their enemies and pray for those that hate them – and 

stuck with the idea even as he was nailed to the cross. Treat those who we think of as our enemies with love, and they stop being 

our enemies – that’s the logic. Perhaps not so easy when we are angry and anxious about what we read in the newspapers. 

Peace, not war; love, not hatred. More people in our world should try it.  Brian 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2014  
The Snowdown Colliery Welfare Male Voice Choir made a triumphant return to St Radigunds Church, Albany Road on 

Saturday, 13th of September, following their sell out success here in 2012. We had almost another sell out performance and the 

varied programme which included songs from the shows and films was much appreciated by all. It was a most enjoyable evening. 

On Friday 10th of October we have another return. This time it is for the 4th time when Days Gone By (Songs of the 60's)  

will be back with us again. We have had a capacity audience for them in previous years and this is a great opportunity to dance to 

60's music but also to sing along to the old songs of Dreamboats and Petticoats. They were so popular before that we just had to 

have them back again so don't delay in contacting me to buy your tickets which will once again be just £7 which will include 

tea/coffee and biscuits. 

You can register your interest to ensure tickets by phoning 01303 251403 or, e mailing me on johne.oliver22@gmail.com 

 (All evenings are on the 2
nd

 Friday of the month with a £5 entrance fee unless otherwise stated) 
October 10

th
 – Days Gone By – Songs of the 60’s Sing-a-long & Dance Admission £7 

November 14
th
 – Frank Conley presents Gilbert & Sullivan - The Great and the Good 

December 12
th 

(Friday) - The Folkestone Agape Gospel Choir – Carol Concert – retiring collection only 

John Oliver, Chairman - Capel Church Hall Fund - phone 01303 251403 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Steve Leonard, our Letting Secretary on 01303 670445 

or mobile 07525 254114 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event 

THE HALL IS AVAILABLE FOR LETTING FOR WEEKLY EVENTS OR CASUAL BOOKINGS FOR PARTIES 

ETC. CONTACT STEVE LEONARD, LETTING SECRETARY ON 01303 670445 or Mobile 07525 254114 

 

Cancer Research Jumble Sale 

We are holding our Autumn jumble sale on Saturday 11
th

 October at 2 pm.  

All money raised going to The Royal Marsden Hospital. 

This is just a reminder that there’s still time for you to sort out a few more items you might no longer need, that 

you think might be of use to someone else. Oh and to remind you to come along too! 

If you do have any good quality jumble please bring it along to the hall on the morning of the 11
th

. It will all help 

to raise much needed funds. Or if it's too large an amount and you'd like it collected  

Telephone: 01303 254740 or 07949546011 

Many thanks to you all!  The Organisers 
 

mailto:johne.oliver22@gmail.com
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Two steps forward, one step back – Apologies to all those 

hirers who have experienced the electrical problems. 

Having had the recommended upgrades to the electrical 

system done, the sockets in the main hall refused to work.  

Grrr…  Our resident Rottweiler has been dealing with the 

contractor.  The committee have agreed that an 

alternative electrician will be used in future. 

We keep looking at how we can improve the hall and make it 

more welcoming.  We are exploring what can be done to prevent 

the winter ingress of water and to make more use of the Post 

Office room.  We would prefer a post service but it has become 

clear this is highly unlikely. 

 If you have an idea or thought (or can offer to help) please let a 

committee member know  
Boot Fairs start again this autumn.  Contact sylvia.coles@tesco.net 

Craft fair 29
th

 November – more information – many new stalls – baby items, patchwork, embroidered clothing, water colours to name 

but a few  and of course the regulars – Cinque Ports Sugar Craft (Christmas Cakes) tombola, stained glass, knitted toys.  Stall holders are 

aiming to keep prices low so there is plenty to browse – or sample a Cherry bacon roll or a piece of her cake 

Do you know who the committee members are?  Jenny Barraclough, Jenny Carter, Sally Cook, Derek Jeffrey, Sue Leaning,  Jayne 

Stone, Mike Stone, Brian Wilson.  Any ideas, thoughts or constructive criticism on hall facilities is appreciated. 

If you’ve been to the Farmers’ Market recently you’ll have seen a new face – Julie, who has offered to help Cherry and Jenny.  We know 

hall users will make her feel welcome. 
Due to personal circumstances Peter has had to resign as webmaster.  We are 

extremely grateful to him for all his help, training support and advice.  The 

Trustees wish him and his family well for the future.  The committee have seen the 

draft pages of the new website and are impressed.  There will be a new site and a 

link put through from the old one.  The new address will be published as soon as 

possible.  Feel free to contact Sally on Eures1994@yahoo.com    

Winners of SEPTEMBER 100+ Club 
 

1
st
 111 Freda Pierce 

2
nd

 10 Carole Evans 

3
rd

 8 A. Dyer 

 RECYCLING  -  INSIDE THE HALL     Boxes are provided for:- 

  Unwanted shoes for charity,  

  Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital & Hearing Dogs,     Shoes 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

PLEASE NOTE – WE ARE NO LONGER ABLE TO RECYCLE BOTTLE TOPS.  

THEY SHOULD NOW BE DISPOSED OF VIA THE LOCAL AUTHORITY 

REFUSE COLLECTION SERVICES 

The Craft Fair on 29
th

 November   

Contact Jayne Stone, Tel: No: 01303 211480.   

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF  

CAPEL LE FERNE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 

24
th

 November 2014 at 7.00 pm 
The 2014 AGM of the Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall Committee will take place on  

24
th

 November at 7.00pm in the small hall.  

The 2013/14 accounts will be presented, as well as a report on the year’s activities.  

At the same time all the elected Trustees and officers will stand down; an election 

for new Trustees will be held at the meeting. 

If you (or someone you know) would like to stand for election please contact the 

Secretary,  Sally Cook at 10 Capel St, CT18 7JP, 253838  or Eures1994@yahoo.com 

before 4
th

 November.    All residents are welcome to attend 

CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 
Books & jigsaws: A wide variety of books 

and some jigsaws are available on an 

‘honesty basis.  These are on trollies in the 

corridor.  Thanks to all who have donated 

to this cause. 

Quiz Sheets:-   Available (£1 per sheet) at 

the Farmers Market or from Cherry 

Leppard, 29 Albany Road, first prize £25.  

The answers are placed in the Grapevine 

and on the Website.  

100+ Club:-  £12 per year your number is 

placed in a draw, every month for  1
st
 Prize 

£25, 2
nd

  £15,  3
rd

 £5  These DOUBLE in 

December!  The draw will take place at the 

Committee Meeting on the 1
st
 Tuesday of 

each month.  Contact Jenny on 01303250298   

for further information 

Farmers Market:- Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 

p.m. Stalls selling local produce every week, 

including (but not limited to) artisan breads, 

pies, meats, fruit, veg and a postal service. 

Another wonderful day of the Garage Safari. 

The weather was perfect and 111 garages were open and most people were very pleased with their sales.  

Thanks must go to everyone who helped, kitchen, map selling, car parking and the general tidy uppers and 

anyone else who helped to make the day successful.  The village was very busy and we did try to take the 

cars off the road, parking on the green, which soon got filled up, so apologies to anyone who had cars parked 

in their way. The total sum raised was just over £1,400.00 which goes into Village Hall funds.  

The next one will be the first Sunday in September 2015 and this will be the 12
th

 we have run. 

 To view the hall, or to make a booking 

contact the letting secretary  

Joan Woodsford on 01303 252354. 

The large hall is an ideal venue for parties, 

weddings and other large family get togethers.  

There is room for children to run around, for tables 

to eat on and space for dancing, a stage for the band 

or disco.  For those extra special occasions there is 

a net to release balloons at the ‘magic moment’ or 

hidden wires to decorate the hall.  The small hall is 

perfect for more intimate groups or meetings. 

 

The Village Hall is available for hire for a variety of 

uses. There are two sizes of hall – for differing types of 

event. Refurbished to modern standards and well 

maintained facilities including well fitted kitchen, 

disabled facilities, projection screen, central heating, 

instant boiling water, stage. Hire one or both halls, 

depending on how much space you need.   Licenced for 

most things (except hypnosis and boxing) including 

sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles.  Something to celebrate, 

want to hold a party? Need to organise a meeting or 

training session? Want to start a teatime chat group?  

Some slots are available for the small hall. 

 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
  Registered Charity Number 281.786   PROVIDING SERVICES TO OUR COMMUNITY 

Committee Meetings are held at the Village Hall on the First Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm.   

A REPRESENTATIVE FROM ALL HALL CLUBS & USERS, IS REQUESTED TO ATTEND MONTHLY MEETINGS 

 

mailto:sylvia.coles@tesco.net
mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
mailto:Eures1994@yahoo.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1

st
 and 3

rd
 Thursday in the month from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and your first evening is free! 

 

 
Please ensure you collect your children from the hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

Any issues/queries - Please contact the Chairperson, Simon on 07860803767 and  

find us on Facebook to keep up to date with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
2

nd
 October - Basketball / Shrinkies  

and General Crafts 

16
th

 October - Halloween Theme  

Biscuit making/Curling 

6
th

 November - Halloween Party, Fancy Dress, 

Hot Dogs, Food and Games 

20
th

 November - Football/ Pizza making/ 

Hama Beads 

4
th

 December - Christmas Crafts, Decorating 

Cakes and General Games 

18
th

 December - Kidz Planet, £4 per person.   

Juice and chips provided. 

15
th

 January - Football/ Rock Cakes 
 

We have lost a couple of Helpers, so if you could 

spare a couple of hours, twice a month, your 

help would be appreciated. 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for OCTOBER 2014 

5
th

      Pam Barr 

12
th

      Rev Ruddle 

19
th

      Brian Carter (Open Doors) 

26
th

     Richard Blackwell 

ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested 

not to park in front of the gates on Sunday 

mornings as this is a disabled access. 

Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 
Garden & Property Maintenance Services & Handyman 

No Job too small 

Projects and all types of jobs you need doing in your 

garden, or inside and outside your home. 

I’m friendly, reliable, local and trustworthy. 

If you would like to enquire about any job, without 
obligation, it will be nice to hear from you. 

 

DO YOU NEED AN ELECTRICIAN? 

LOCAL, RELIABLE, AFFORDABLE  

 Rewires         Consumer unit changes 

 Garden Lighting      Additional sockets 

 New Circuits         Fire & Intruder Alarm 

 No job too small     All your electrical needs 

   Free quotations      Insurance backed    

                                   work 

 
Tel: 01303 647131   Mobile: 07980 448796 

E mail:  info@electrichall.co.uk 

We are a local, fully insured,  

Part p registered company 

 

 

CAPEL GARDENERS 
The October monthly meeting on the 21st at 

the Church hall is a  

"Wine and Wisdom" quiz.  
Information on tickets, which should be 

purchased in advance, from Gess Harman or 

other members of the Gardeners.  

The quiz will commence at 7.30pm  

for tables of up to 6 people. 

Due to unavoidable and unfortunate circumstances we were 

forced to cancel the Autumn Show on 6th September.  Our 

apologies to all who would have wished to enter or attend the 

event. 

The November meeting is the AGM and award of trophies to 

winning exhibitors during the last year.  It will as usual be 

preceded by a fish and chip supper at 6pm. This AGM is 

particularly important as recent events have shown that the 

Association cannot be run effectively if there is not a 

sufficiently large and effective Management Committee. The 

way forward will be decided at this AGM.   

Enquiries on membership and activities from  

G Harman on 01303-255661. 

 

 

TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR YOUR 

COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, FULLY 

INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL -  toandfrocars@gmail.com 

GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

 

Surgery: Tuesday 28
th

 October  

10.30am-12.00 pm @ Farmers’ Market 

Contact Point/Mobile Police Station:  

Village Hall Car Park, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne.  

5pm–6pm,  Tuesday, 14
th

 & 28
th

 October  

 Judo I.B.F. Club ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm.  
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3
rd

 Dan    Tel: 01303 258942 
Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3

rd
 Dan  

Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give expert 

tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & Coaches to give expert 
tuition.  Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

mailto:info@electrichall.co.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@gmail.com
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District Councillor Frederick Scales and County Councillor Geoff Lymer  

will be holding surgery on    Monday, 13
th

 October,    6.00pm – 7.00pm (see front page).   
Are you interested in promoting positive behavioural change in your parish? Or is there an issue you may wish to discuss with 

your Councillor?”  Advice will be available, for positive minded people who can assist us to take the village forward, whilst 

understanding the financial constraints, to maintain a realistic aspiration of what may be achieved over the next few years. 
 

These sessions will be: Monday lunchtime, starting at 12.00noon and Saturday starting at 11.00am and finishing at 1.00pm.  
Anyone interested in meeting other players or in learning how to play should turn up. 

The courts are open to all and some groups of friends are already playing regularly at times outside these. 
For more information ring Jayne 01303 211480 

 

 FOR INFORMATION ANY COMMENTS ON THE SPITFIRE FLIGHTS PLEASE CONTACT: 
Mr Stephen Burt, GoAction Stations, Reynold’s Place, Nargate Street, Littlebourne, 

Canterbury, Kent, CT3 1QJ. Tel: No: 01227 721929.  
Email: steve@goactionstations.co.uk     Website: http://goactionstations.co.uk/ 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Judging by the number of people who either attended or sent their apologies at the boules meeting in September 

the three boule courts will be well used.  There is a wide range of experience from total beginners to the ‘experts’, 

some, but not all, with their own equipment.  The courts are open to all and some groups of friends are already 

playing regularly.  The agreement reached at the boules meeting was that two sessions would be held open to all; 

regular players are more than willing to help those less experienced and if necessary to share equipment.   

CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH  COUNCIL 
Summary of some items discussed at meeting on Tuesday, 16th September. 

 Request from the public to address the Council: None received  Main Modifications to Land Allocation Local Plan – Three (3) 

forum sessions had been held when Parish Councillors answered questions and noted residents’ views.  The Planning Committee would 

now produce their response, for the Government Inspectorate’s attention, on Dover District Council’s Consultation for the Main 

Modifications to policies and sites in the village.   Gypsy, Traveller and Travelling Showpeople Local Plan - Sustainability 

Appraisal (SA) Scoping Report (see below) – Agreed by those present, no sites to be recognised by Parish Council.  Equipment status 

report – Petanque Court future usage meeting - (see separate report below), was attended by approximately 27 residents, a good response 

and thanks to those attendees for support.   Fencing to the Petanque area is being investigated further for costs, with the possibility of 

providing two (2) gates for ease of retrieving boules.  Cut back of vegetation to BMX Trail area to be carried out.  Refurbishment of the 

climbing frame/slide to be carried out. Swings and moving parts on other equipment had been lubricated.  Gym equipment instruction 

sessions in Spring to be investigated further.  The replacement of some of the Junior Play Area equipment is still being discussed with 

children of the village. Two (2) waste bins in Old Dover Road replaced and two (2) more installed on the Playing Field.    Crime 

Reports – None received.   Speed Watch Scheme – Thanks were expressed to all trained residents and Councillors.  Only two further 

volunteers had come forward to help.  The long-term future of the scheme will be deferred until the next Parish Council meeting and 

discussed further under an Agenda Item: Prioritising Traffic and Calming Management in Village.   Highways – Closure of Dover Hill 

for Kent Highways to carry out “urgent essential carriage way works on patching and repairs”, will now take place in half-term week 

beginning 27
th

 October.  The Dover Hill will be completely closed (both ways), for up to 5 days.  “Alternative route for through traffic is 

via A260 Hill Road, Canterbury Road, White Horse Hill, A20 Trunk Road, Courtwood Interchange, B2011, Folkestone Road, New Dover 

Road and Dover Hill.    Due to nature of these works, it will not be possible to re-open the road outside the working hours.  These works 

are weather dependant and if adverse conditions prevent them going ahead on planned dates shown, revised dates will be advised”.   

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 21
st
 October at 7.30pm  in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 

A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE CLERK 

PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road. 

Tel: 01303 259564.   Email:  maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

For 1st Hand information from the Parish Council received direct to your computer request Clerk to add your email to the database,  

like our Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil or, follow on Twitter   Twitter Account  @CapelParishCoun   

Or visit our website http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/ 

DOVER DISTRICT COUNCIL'S PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON THE SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL (SA) SCOPING 

REPORT - GYPSY, TRAVELLER and TRAVELLING SHOWPEOPLE LOCAL PLAN 
http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Policy/PDF/2014-Uploads/Dover-GTTS-Local-Plan-SA-Scoping-Report-for-Consultation-140901.pdf 

 

The SA Scoping Report represents the first stage in the 

SA/Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) process, its 

purpose being to identity: • the relevant plans, policies and 

programmes that will inform the sustainability appraisal of the 

Local Plan; • the relevant baseline information; • key 

sustainability issues and problems; and • an appraisal framework, 

consisting of sustainability objectives and indicators, against 

which sites can be considered.  
Comments can be either emailed to regenerationdelivery@dover.gov.uk or sent to Regeneration Delivery Section, Dover District 

Council, White Cliffs Business Park, Dover, Kent, CT16 3PJ.  Regards June House, Technical Officer - Regeneration Delivery, Tel: 

01304 872477.  Email: junehouse@dover.gov.uk   Web: www.dover.gov.uk 

mailto:steve@goactionstations.co.uk
http://goactionstations.co.uk/
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning-Policy/PDF/2014-Uploads/Dover-GTTS-Local-Plan-SA-Scoping-Report-for-Consultation-140901.pdf
mailto:regenerationdelivery@dover.gov.uk
mailto:junehouse@dover.gov.uk
http://www.dover.gov.uk/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

We have been looking back at old minute books.    The very first meeting, before the old hall was built, gave an insight into the 

community at that time.  Older residents may remember some of the names and events; younger ones may be interested in the 

history of the Old Village Hall which was demolished in the 1980s.  

In 1938 there was a building committee of 9 people and an entertainment committee of 17 and another 30 attended the first 

public meeting. The minutes, which are all in immaculate long hand, are reproduced below:   

Mrs Walter was elected General Secretary on the resolution of Mrs Russell and Miss Brown.  The Trustees, to act as Treasurers.  

Chairman Mr T J Barry was elected, proposed Mr Adams, seconded Mrs Walter.  Mrs Walter was appointed Press Secretary. 

Proposed Mr Adams, seconded Mr Howie, that all associations be invited to send representatives.  Mr Butcher proposed a vote of 

thanks to Capel Variety Club whose excellent show had raised £10.  It was proposed by Mr Adams, seconded Mr Hogben and 

agreed, that the Secretary draw up an appeal for Subscriptions to the Fund with the Secretary’s Name printed on it.  Mr Goodwin 

proposed, Mr Alkins seconded, that a list of Shares at £1 each be asked for from the Village.  To be paid out by an Annual Ballot 

free of interest.  This was carried.  There following, announced their willingness to take up shares (there is a list of 21 names).   
The next public meeting was fixed for Monday, 4

th
 April at the School at 8.pm.  

Meeting of Trustees and Building Committee – Tuesday, Mar 22
nd

 at the School at 8pm. 

Entertainment & Social committee, 8pm, Thursday 24
th

 at Tai Ping at 7.30pm at the invitation of Mr Atkins. 

The Trustee and Building Committee meeting was recorded as:  Rev D Morgan’s resignation from the Committee owing to lack 

of time was received with regret.  Proposed Mr Russell, seconded Mr Mann, that the owner of the site be asked to come upon the 

committee.  

The time to view the sites, were settled as follows.  Mr Hartley’s land at 3 pm.  Mr Copping’s at 4pm on Saturday. 

The Secretary to find out if this was convenient to Mr Copping and Mr Hartley.  The Secretary to order cards (300) which would 

act as application for allotment and receipts of £1 shares. 

The next public meeting on 4
th

 April, attend by about 100 people was recorded as: 

Mr Barry (Chairman) explained that the object of the meeting was to decide which piece of land was to be accepted; that offered 

by Mr Hartley or that offered by Mr Copping. 

Plans which indicated the positions and relative sizes of the plot were drawn on BBS. 

The Chairman stated that there was no restriction of Mr Hartley’s land, but Mr Copping had stipulated that the building was to be 

erected in two years.  The ballot was then taken and resulted in 76 for Mr Hartley and 9 for Mr Copping. 

The Secretary read the correspondence and the Subscription list and gave an account of the information obtained from the N.P. of 

S.S and Physical Fitness Council.   Resolution: Mr Rantors proposed, Mr Hiscock seconded, that the building committee be left 

to get on with the work until there was something definite to put before the Public. 

At the end of the meeting the Subscription List showed gifts of £73.14.6 and 15 one pound shares were paid up.  Amounts under 

£1 were 7- 6.  (7 shillings and 6 pence).  Total £89.2.0. 
 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

                  
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book  

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each 

From Cherry   

Tel: No: 01303 255114 

http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com
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Capel Active Retirement Association 
Amanda Chapman, the Manager from Age UK of Folkestone and Cheriton, gave us at our September meeting an immensely informative 

and knowledgeable talk about this well-known and respected independent charity, which is for everyone, but especially the elderly, lonely 

and disabled, giving health and social care as well as benefits advice.  They have a team of carers and drivers, plumbers, electricians, 

gardeners and handymen, all actively involved in promoting and working towards ‘safety in the home’ for those most at risk.  At the 

Centre in Cheriton help is also provided by chiropodists and hairdressers, and a popular ‘Walking for Health’ programme is organised.  

With so much information available, we decided it’s not what you know or can remember but who you know! And Amanda is that person!    

A reminder about the October meeting on the 7
th

 – we host Ian Hulf to speak about Creative Gardening, (see separate poster) – a very 

appropriate topic prior to our trip to Notcutts Garden Centre on the 10
th

 (also separate advert).  If any more members would like to join 

this trip, please contact Sally on 250144.  The Quiz teams – you know who you are – are hopefully preparing brains and accumulating an 

abundance of trivia! In readiness for the Area 3 Quiz challenge on the 16
th

!  We need to know who is willing to be a chauffeur to transport 

you all to the venue in Ashford – please let Sally know if you are willing or in need of a lift.  Also planned is a group lunch at the Plough, 

Hougham, on the 13
th

 November.  So please put this in your diary and contact Adrian on 250392 if you would like to be included, along 

with family members.  And now for some bad news for our members:  Bert Sheppard has had to abruptly give up the Chairperson role on 

the Committee for personal reasons, along with Joan his wife, which leaves some very important gaps.  If anyone feels they can step in to 

the roles of either Chairperson; Membership Secretary or Programme Officer, then please contact Sally as soon as possible.  The 

implications if no-one comes forward, is that the Committee and thus the future of the group comes to a halt.  But we do say a big thank 

you to Bert and Joan for all the hard work they have put in over the past year and wish them well in their future.     

Sally Solly  (Secretary)  250144 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vehicle excise duty was first introduced into the United Kingdom during 1889, but it was not until 32 years later from the 1st January 1921, did it 

become compulsory to display a tax disc on a vehicle. These tax discs, also known correctly as vehicle excise licences, were issued either quarterly or 

annually and were made of a paper disc that was unperforated and printed in black on a white background. In 1923 Britain was introduced to the first of 

the coloured tax discs, which were also perforated.  There have been approximately twelve subtly different designs of the disc from 1921 to the present 

day, the most striking change occurring from 1961, when the design was radically altered to start a style that is still vaguely similar today.  Over those 

years many owners of vehicles have been either arrested or summonsed before a criminal court for the offences theft of a tax disc, fraudulent use of a tax 

disc, which was when a stolen tax disc was exhibited on another vehicle to give the impression to a passing police officer that that particular vehicle was 

taxed, when in fact it was not, due to it displaying a stolen disc, or when the owner of two or more vehicles used a tax disc from one vehicle to display on 

another to evade buying a disc for the second vehicle.  Many serious crimes have been detected as a result of a stolen or different tax disc being 

fraudulently displayed on a vehicle, from an IRA bomber, I believe The Yorkshire Ripper was detained initially due to a different tax disc being 

displayed on the vehicle he was driving and not that long ago in Lincolnshire, a gang of Lithuanian car thieves, who were stealing good quality cars then 

'ringing' them,   (this means altering the cars identity). The gang had gone to great lengths to alter engine, chassis and registration plate numbers, carrying 

out a convincingly professional job, only to get caught out by the police because they forgot to alter the registration number displayed on the tax disc.  So 

93 years after the issue and display of the first tax discs, from this October, we will be seeing the final issue of the disc that has been a part of our 

motoring history.  Oh no, before you start celebrating, you will still have to pay vehicle excise duty, but the perforated disc that has become part of our 

lives, will not be issued anymore for display on the vehicle.  So how do you know if someone has or has not paid their road tax? You won't. But if they 

have not paid, they will, for they will receive a fine through the post. For all vehicle documentation is recorded against individual vehicle files. As you 

drive around a town, travel along a motorway, visit a supermarket car park, go to a Port, visit a petrol station or travel through the Dartford Crossing, you 

will probably not realise, but  your vehicle registration plate will be monitored many times over on your long or short journey by ANPR (automatic 

number plate reader). Many police cars carry them too. The ANPRs will flag to the authorities automatically if your vehicle is checked by one of these 

cameras and your vehicle file held at DVLA discloses you have failed to pay road tax on your car, or your car is declared SORNed when the camera 

views/ records of it on a road. Further if you fail to pay your road tax or sorn your vehicle, the DVLA will fine you by post.  You cannot transfer road tax 

upon selling your vehicle, so you may need to consider selling your car close to when your car road tax is about to fall due for renewal. 

A final word of advice for those who may live in their holiday home abroad, for a few months of the year and may keep a second car out there 

permanently, still registered on UK plates. Some countries, example France, the Police Nationale/Gendarmerie determine whether your car is insured, 

incorrectly by looking to see if your tax disc is valid and if not displayed, or, out of date will often impound the vehicle never to be seen again. So if you 

have a UK registered car that remains permanently at your holiday home abroad, get it re-registered on the plates for that country so you do not fall foul 

of the local police and risk losing your vehicle. 

County Councillor Geoffrey Lymer 

Capel Active Retirement Association  

Programme of Forthcoming Events 

2014 

7
th

 OCTOBER       CREATIVE GARDENING 

4
th

 NOVEMBER      RIVERS - WINDMILLS & CANALS 

2
nd

 DECEMBER      CHRISTMAS PARTYTIME 

2015 

6
th

 JANUARY       KENT FIRE BRIGADE 

3
rd

 FEBRUARY       FOLKESTONE ADULT EDUCATION CENTRE 

3
rd

 MARCH       NAPOLEONIC RE-ENACTMENT 

7
th

 APRIL       FILM STAR (NO PRIZES FOR GUESSING) 

 

 

CapelARA 
Capel Active Retirement Association 

Welcome you to our next meeting  
Our next meeting is on 7

th
 October 2014 at 2pm,  

in the Village Hall 

‘CREATIVE GARDENING’    by Ian Hulf   

Please do come and join with us –  

you are most welcome 

  (KentARA Area 3)   -    QUIZ  
Date: Thursday 16

th
 October 2014 

Time: 2pm- 5pm 

Venue: St. Simon at Stock Church Hall Brookfield Road 

South Ashford TN23 4EU 

Cost: £1 per person at the entrance. ie. £6 per table for 6 people.      

Refreshments will be provided 

 

CapelARA 
A visit to Notcutts of Maidstone 

 GARDEN CENTRe 
On Friday 10

th
 October 2014  

With lunch together & a talk on: “Everything you 

ever wanted to know about Spring bulbs”! 

Opportunity to buy for your garden in readiness 

for winter and spring 
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In 1956 members were asked why they belonged to the Women’s institute. 

Alice Hastings response is reproduced below. 

I go to the hall be it wet or fine,  It’s a bit of a rush to be there on time 

Our president is there with a welcome and smile, and for that itself it’s always worthwhile 

Jerusalem’s sung, the minutes are read and then County News for programmes ahead 

We have talks on Music and travel, all so enchanting, Cookery, gardening and knitting – and now ballet dancing 

Times flies – tea’s ready its nigh half past four, And yet still to come is the social half hour 

A game to be played or the Drama or choir, But a good all round gossip is what most desire 

Competition results – it’s all such good fun, and far better still when you now you have won 

The trading stall too is quite an attraction, whether buying or selling to one satisfaction 

Now the meeting is over, the Queen is sung, Then good bye so that’s why I belong, To the WI, 

Our meetings today have moved with the times, whilst retaining some of the precious traditions.  A rousing version of Jerusalem is about 

the only part of ‘Jam and Jerusalem’ which resonates with the modern Capel WI.   What is retaining is the camaraderie, friendship, variety 

of activities and above all the chance to make new friends and chat to ‘old’ ones.  May of our more ‘established ladies’, remember how 

the WI gave them an oasis from the pressures of managing home, children and work, for just a few hours a month. 

 

 Following the publication last month of the history of Capel le Ferne and Hougham Without WI, we have been contacted by a relative 

of the landlord of The Three Horseshoes. His daughter, Mrs Groombridge explained that there was a cottage on each side of the pub 

and three farm cottages just behind it. No one was killed during the bombing, though several people suffered minor injuries, with one 

young girl being hit in the eye by shrapnel.  The landlord had been in the fields and saw the bomb land.  His heart attack on week later 

was attributed to the incident and he survived for another year.  We are grateful to Mrs Groombridge for taking the time to contact us 

and are pleased to publish this correction. 

 

 

Air Ambulance appeals for volunteers 
A life-saving charity providing a Helicopter Emergency Medical Service (HEMS) 

in the south East is appealing for more volunteers in Kent, Surrey and Sussex.   
 

Members of the public can help out in a number of ways including placing and emptying collection boxes, selling merchandise at 

fundraising events and representing the charity at cheque presentations. They can also help raise awareness of the service as public 

speakers by giving talks to local groups, clubs, schools, societies and other organisations.  Other roles at Kent, Surrey & Sussex Air 

Ambulance include store and street collectors, drivers and couriers, and office administration.  Head of Volunteer Resource Amy 

Hamer said: “Volunteering is an opportunity for people to “give something back” to the community, meet new people and gain work 

experience.  The air ambulance’s volunteers come from a variety of backgrounds and age groups and include former patients, bankers,  

teachers, pilots and a magician. To find out more about becoming a volunteer go to 

www.kssairambulance.org.uk/involved/volunteering, call Amy Hamer on 01622 833806 or email amyhamer@kssairambulance.org.uk. 

 

Capel Evening WI 

Hello everyone, another month gone by and everyone is talking about Christmas already.  Well we cannot complain about the weather 

can we, it has been a tremendous month and hopefully it will go on a little longer so that everyone who has outdoor activities and 

fundraising events booked can enjoy the sunshine. A big thank you to all our ladies who  helped with setting the room up and putting 

everything in its place for our ‘Birthday Meeting’ and made the room look lovely with a party feeling.  Jayne, our President, led our 

September Meeting by welcoming everyone on a beautiful warm evening.  We sang Jerusalem and Jayne then introduced our speaker 

Mr George Taylor who gave us a talk on ‘Broadway- 10 Special Years 1943-1953’. Mr Taylor was our replacement speaker because 

our original speaker Mr Joe Mendell had to cancel at the last minute, as on Sunday prior to our meeting he decided to prune trees up a 

ladder and inadvertently managed to fall off it from a height.  No serious damage was done and apologised for letting us all down.  But 

we had a great evening with Mr George Taylor and the musical accompaniment by his friend Peter.  George gave us a wonderful 

evening with all the reminiscing of famous musicals of times gone by and their history during the period 1943-1953.  Everyone joined 

in by singing to the music with musical quiz questions in between songs.   Sheila French gave the “Vote of Thanks” and said how 

lovely it was that everyone could join in with songs they recognised.    Refreshments were then served ‘buffet style’ and everyone 

helped themselves.  There was an amazing range of food and nobody went short for want of choice. 

Thank you to everyone who made and brought food.  Everything was homemade as per usual WI Standard and washed down by a 

Mulled Wine Punch and soft drinks for those who did not partake. 

The competition this month was ‘Your Funniest Poem’.  Jan Ardley, Gillian Howey and Vad Blake gave us a rendition of various 

‘Monologues’  and on this occasion as they were all equally  good it was declared that they all should  get a well-deserved first place. 

Our next month’s meeting is on Tuesday 14
th

 October 2014 when will have ‘Sainsburys’ coming to give us a talk on the company 

and how their operation works.  Maybe they might bring some goodies.   Fingers crossed there will be no calamities before the 14
th

.   

As usual our ladies have a busy month ahead of them - Darts, Craft, Scrabble, Home Economics, and Book Share etc.   

We have no forward fundraising events in the pipeline at the moment.  We did however have a very good Bingo evening on the 12
th

 

September and thank you to everyone who came and to all our WI Members who helped with setting up and making the evening a 

success.  There was one table in particular that seemed to win all the prizes and I am not mentioning any names but they will know 

who they are.  Still it is all a bit of fun and where would we be without that.  So congratulations to them. Also a big thank you to Gill 

and Gordon for being our efficient Bingo Callers along with ‘Scattergories’ in the interval. 

Each month I say that new members are very welcome and that is very true.  So do not be shy. Once you meet us and have a good 

giggle, you will be hooked.  So, maybe we might see you at our next meeting or why not come along and have a chat with us the 

Farmers Market each Tuesday.   Sorry it is a short session this month should have more news for you next month as it is leading closer 

to Christmas.  Well bye for now and talk to you all again next month.  

 

http://www.kssairambulance.org.uk/involved/volunteering
mailto:amyhamer@kssairambulance.org.uk
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FARMERS MARKET NEWS - Now in our 12
th

 Year 
FIND US ON FACEBOOK -    twitter.com/@capelleferneFM 

Registered with the Kent Farmers Market Association, Produced in Kent and Big Barn 

5* Award from Dover District Council.      5* Award Environmental Health Department 

We are sorry to have lost some of our stalls recently, due to lack of sales.  We would urge you please, to support our stallholders 

otherwise we will lose more and we don’t want the market to close – as so would the community coffee morning.  Farmers Markets help 

to promote local produce, which provides better quality, flavour and freshness, and supports our local producers rather than the large 

supermarkets.  Price comparisons have been carried out and our prices are on a par with the supermarkets too.   All our products are 

produced by the stallholder, (talk to them to find out about their products and how they were produced) or supplied by a local producer, 

sold on their behalf, and is CLEARLY marked accordingly.  A couple of comments have been received recently as to fresh food being 

covered and also that products are not priced.  These comments have been passed onto the stallholders and are being rectified.  Sadly we 

are still short of stalls, and we are searching for more to join us. As you know, we have all the basics provided, but it is also nice to have 

a few for those extra special ‘treats’ and to fill the hall.  If you have any requests, please let us know, and we will endeavour to find them, 

although we cannot make any promises!  Unfortunately, Sandgate Bakery is still having oven/premises problems and they are 

desperately trying to rectify this and hope to be ‘up and running’ again very soon.  In the meantime they are attending with the products 

they can manage, and The Cottage Loaf is standing in on a temporary basis, with the artisan breads.  Barbara’s Cakes, has now joined us 

and is doing very well, increasing her ‘space’ from 1½ tables to 2! She is happy to take orders too.  The Flapjack Company are away at 

the present time, but will be returning in October.  Why not try something a little different from Beth’s Mogador, creating Hungarian and 

Austrian dishes for you.   The Kentish Apples are now for sale with Bessborough Farm, as is a wide variety of Game at Marsh Produce – 

looks like Autumn is on the horizon!!!!  We have some good news – following our appeal, we would like to welcome Julie Shaw and 

Maggie Gannon who have kindly offered to ‘come on board’ our organising committee, with a view to taking over as and when Cherry 

and Jenny wish to ‘retire’!  They will also assist, in the meantime, covering holidays, sickness etc.  At present Julie is helping with the 

Weekly Draw and is gradually seeing how the market is run, Maggie will be joining us as soon as she has retired from work.  We are 

sure they will be a great asset and we thank them.  The Craft Hall is building up too, a great selection of local crafts are on offer. James is 

also on hand for those Passport/Driving Licence/Bus Pass/Portrait Photos or even bookings for parties/weddings etc.  

Our ‘Postal Service’ (run by volunteers) is also alongside the Crafts. We also offer a photocopying service for just 10p per copy. 

In addition, we have recently had a couple of Advisory Services, which we encourage and we hope to have more in the future.  Plus we 

have had a local Author selling his book and signing them – ‘Dead Men Lie’ is the title, and is doing very well in the Amazon ratings! 

We shall also very soon, have a stall run by a local school making Crafts etc., as part of their curriculum, and learning business skills. 

PLUS – Quiz sheets are available and lots of books and puzzles for just a donation!  Please also be aware, that the village Community 

Warden and/or our PSO are usually on hand at the market to answer any questions.  Also the KCC Mobile Library attends just outside 

the car park, at 12 Noon every week.  So, as you can see, we are more than just a Farmers Market but a real Community based project!   

We now have the following products on sale:- Fish, Meat, Eggs, Preserves, Jams, Honey & Pickles,  Delicatessen, Smoked Fish & 

Cheese, European Dishes, Bread, Cakes, Flapjacks, Pastries, Vegetables, Fruit, Fudge, Fruit Liqueurs, Plants  

and a wide variety of Crafts.  

Our WEEKLY DRAW is proving popular too with some customers winning more than once, who have been able to buy that special 

treat with their vouchers!  No profit is being made.  All money raised from the Draw goes back into prize vouchers. The prizes each 

week vary depending on how many take part for just 50p a go. The winners’ names are always on the board in the hallway. 

Please Note:- 

The Market Opens at 10 a.m.  For your own Safety, and before an accident happens, we request this time be recognized due to heavy boxes etc 

being delivered during setting up. We are sorry for any inconvenience, and we thank you for your co-operation. 

AN APPEAL:  More help is required for the clearing up after the market please, on a rota basis.  

Could you spare just ½ an hour once a month from 12.30 to 1 p.m.?  Maybe you’ve just retired and want something to do, or are new to 

the village and want to get involved?    If you are interested, please contact Cherry 255114 or Jenny 245399 to discuss what is involved. 

Please note: The products for sale are produced (in the majority of cases) by the stallholder, in Kent, unless clearly marked otherwise.  

We should point out that we ensure our producers hold the relevant certificates i.e. a public liability insurance and, where necessary, 

health and hygiene certificate and kitchen registration documents 

We have business cards and posters for the market, if you could hand out to friends & family, your local club/pub/restaurant etc, please 

we would be very grateful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:twitter.com/@capelleferneFM
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Mrs Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden  Mr Dave Bish 07811 271020 

Parish Council Chairman Mr Clive Goble 01303 240566 

Parish Council Clerk  Mrs Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Mr Peter Jones 01303 248149 

Village Hall Committee Chairman    Mrs Jayne Stone  01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Vice-Chairman      Mr Brian Wilson 01303 240405 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 077304725838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer            Sue Leaning  01303 256704 

Village Hall Committee Lettings Secretary  Mrs Joan Woodsford 01303 252354 

Village Hall Committee Noticeboard  Committee Members (£1 per month) 

Village Hall 100+ Club Mrs Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Farmers Market  Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114  

Village Hall Quiz Sheets Jenny & Cherry  245399 / 255114 

Village Hall Table & Chair Hire  Mrs Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Bridge    (Fridays) Mr Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Mrs Sandra Sharpe   01303 241767  

Capel Active Retirement Association  Mrs Sally Solly 01303 250144 

Capel Art Group, St. Radigunds Church  Mrs Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Mrs Gill Cooper 01303 251086 

Divas Dance Miss Rebecca Uden   01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Mrs Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association      Mr Gerald Harman  01303 255661 

Guides Miss Rachel Chandler 01303 210702 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline 01303 246887 

Judo Mr Colin Carrot 09850 548769 

Playgroup Mrs Alison Cloake  07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Mr Derek Jeffrey  01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls  Mrs Ros  Chandler 01303 255862 

St. Radigunds Church Rev. Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St. Radigunds Players & Choir Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

St.Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Steve Lennard 01303 670445 

Twinning Association Mr Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

W.I. Mrs Jayne Stone      01303 211480 

Welcome to Village Letter Mrs Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

Youth Club Mr Simon Withey    07860803767 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne Playgroup 
Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

CT18 7LX 

capelpreschool@btinternet.com 

Running for over 40 years 

Ring Alison on 07977838609 or drop in during one of 

our sessions. A few vacancies available  

Ofsted 2010 - Outstanding environment and good in 

all other areas. 

Open Term Time – mornings  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday. 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

 
Jessica Young - MAAT 

Accountancy, Book-keeping  

and Payroll services 

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation - Flexible hours 

Contact details 

Mob 07704 518251     

Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

Please let me know of alterations or additions to above list Maureen Leppard (Editor) 

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon  

12.30pm

 

 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative writing?  

Now's your chance to put pen to paper 

and write short stories, poetry, or even 

that book you've been meaning to 

write.  Our informal group meets every 

month in Folkestone.   

It's free to join, so why not come along 

and give it a go?   

Contact Graham on  

01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

 
Jessica Young - MAAT 

Accountancy, Book-keeping  

and Payroll services 

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation - Flexible hours 

Contact details 

Mob 07704 518251     

Tel 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

  

 

mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
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All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries & Towbars  

Supplied and fitted 

                      Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

         Friendly efficient service 

      Call John Horne 01303 255894 or email:           

                      Johnhorne@amserve.net 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

MOTs 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  Shutters, 

Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for November issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com  by 6pm, Sunday, 19
th

 October 2014 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
 

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates  Capel - 244206 

Recycling/Waste Collection Dates:    

 Food Waste, Rubbish & Green Waste  

Fridays, 3
rd

, 17
th

 and 31
st
 October 

Food Waste & Recycling - Fridays, 10
th

 and 24
th

 October 
Missed Bins - Very occasionally your bin may not be collected. 

Therefore if your refuse or recycling was out on the kerbside before 7am 

on your collection day please call 01304 872428 or email 

waste@dover.gov.uk and they will come back for it.  

Please note that you are required to report the missed bin no later than 

one day after your collection. 

 

GRAPEVINE  ADVERTISING from 1
st
 April 2014 

This space could be advertising your commercial /business 

venture or, non-village organisation event. 

Size 9cm x 3.5cm    £ 10.00       Size 9cm x 7cm    £15.00 

Size 9cm x 13cm  £22.00.  Size 20cm x 13cm  £38.00 (½ page) 

Payment in advance. Cheques payable to  

Capel-le-Ferne Parish Council 
For further details contact Parish Clerk at 39 Victoria Road,  

or Tel: 01303 259564. Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

                                                 
  

Some residents have experienced non-collection of recycling.  

This may be mainly due to “it contains plastic bags”, which 

they will not take, along with other reasons i.e. your bin includes 

the following, which they are unable to collect:  

  It contains food packaging (cardboard) 

 It contains materials we cannot/do not collect 

 do not collect black bags   do not collect additional bags 

 Refuse/recycling is collected next week 

 It contains mixed recycling 

 Your container was too heavy to empty 

If you need help or more information, please contact: 

Dover District Council Tel: No: 01304 872428 

Email: waste@dov.gov.uk 

Website: dover.gov.uk 

 

mailto:Johnhorne@amserve.net
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
mailto:waste@dover.gov.uk
mailto:waste@dov.gov.uk

